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Clerks: Beccy Macklen & Claudine Feltham
PO Box 202, Heathfield, East Sussex, TN21 1BN 
t: 01435 812798 e: clerk@buxted-pc.gov.uk  w: buxtedvillage.org.uk

11th April 2023
MINUTES
Minutes of the meeting of the Council held in St Mary’s Church Hall, Church Road, Buxted on Tuesday 11th April 2023 at 7.45p.m.

	Present: 
	Cllrs. Blandford (Chairman), Humphrey, Marshall, McQuarrie, Rose, and Wilson. 

Also present: Clerks Beccy Macklen and Claudine Feltham.



	Public: 
	3
A resident of the parish commented that the parish council has over £100k in the current account and would this be better placed in a higher interest account.

The RFO mentioned that we are currently trying to open new accounts to ensure we have no more than £80k in any one account. Once this is done the parish council can look at higher interest accounts within these financial establishments, however the setting up of even one account, we have been advised, will take up to six months.


	01/04/23
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies received and accepted from Cllr Coxon, Illingworth, Roberts and ESCC Galley


	02/04/23
	DECLARATION OF MEMBERS INTERESTS
All councillors declared a personal interest in any matters relating to the Ionides Trust by virtue of the parish council being managing agents of the site.

Cllr. Rose declared a prejudicial interest in any matters relating to the land west of Church Road (Beechbook Park due to having owned part of the application site) 



	03/04/23
	MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on 14th March 2023 were signed by the Chairman as a correct record of the meeting.



	04/04/23
	ESCC/WDC REPORT

Due to the upcoming elections and in the absence of Cllrs Galley and Illingworth there are no updates.


	05/04/23
	Reading Room and New Hall Project

Reading Room – Disposal of Reading Room – consideration of costs

Following the previous meeting the clerk has contacted three estate agents, two from Uckfield and one from Crowborough. Two figures have been received so far. All amounts will be circulated to members once received, for consideration at the next meeting.

As a matter of interest, we have been advised that the lead for community projects within AiRS, Faustina Bayo, is leaving the organisation after 14 years and is setting up her own consultancy.

In addition to sourcing sale valuations for the Reading Room site, the clerk has also received costs from two solicitors, previously used by the parish council. Robert Moseley, who the parish council is using in association with the sale of The Dene has quoted £1400; and Roger Taylor from Wellers Hedley’s Solicitor (a well-used solicitor by other councils) has quoted £1150. These costs are for a simple sale; extra cost would be accumulated if an overage clause is considered appropriate.

Members proposed working with Robert Moseley as he is currently working successfully with the parish council, and we are very happy with his work.


	06/04/23
	Emergency Plan – Cllr Humphrey assessed the Emergency Plan and reported back to the council commenting it is a very comprehensive plan.
If there were to be an emergency, it would predominantly be the emergency services and county/district councils that would deal with the matter. The only time it would fall on the responsibility of the parish would be if it were a national emergency where support from other services would not be available.

As a parish we could have a basic emergency plan structure which would mirror the way the county/district work the plan, i.e. one person who has the general command, supported by press officer and incident log supporter, tactical commander that is ‘on the ground’ that would arrange what needs to be done supported by a team with different skills. 

Some members commented that the organisation and running of a comprehensive emergency plan is beyond the remit of the parish council; however, we know in previous circumstances that if there was an emergency there are members of the community who come forward and help with what is needed at the time. 

It was therefore resolved not to take on the responsibility of a formal emergency plan as emergencies at a local level would be dealt with by other services/authorities; and in a national emergency, community spirit would ensure work that was needed would get done as we have seen in the past. The clerks would therefore thank the members of the parish who have volunteered to help in an emergency and advise that we would keep their names on file should they be needed in the future.


	07/04/23
	OUTSTANDING MATTERS

Mobile Phone Coverage: Nothing to report.
Public footpaths: Noting to report.
Trees: Nothing to report
Road Safety: Nothing to report.
Wealden Local Development Framework: Nothing to report.
Property issues: 
· Nevill Road – possible disposal – following the previous meeting the clerk circulated information received some time ago from our planning consultant regarding the potential future use of the land and the difficulty there would be removing the TPO from this site. Cllr Rose suggested requesting a tree consultant visit the site and produce a report to show which, if any trees at the front of the site are of any worth. This is the area that once housed children’s play equipment, so any established trees have been there for less than 25 years and therefore is unlikely to hold any worth. Resolved to request the tree consultant carry out an assessment of the trees on the frontage of the land.
· The Dene – update and grass cutting – As the sale of this piece of land is progressing, Uckfield TC approached the clerk in regards the maintenance of the site as their groundsmen wish to take over this site at the beginning of the season rather than part way through. The clerk approached our current contractor who was happy for this to start now. Therefore, Uckfield TC have taken over the maintenance of the site from April at no cost to the Parish Council.
· Replacement of Bench – Five Ash Down – The bench at the traffic lights in Five Ash Down has rotten and either needs repairing (last carried out in 2006) or replacing. It was suggested by the clerk that the bench be replaced with a new Kings Coronation bench. Cllr Rose commented that he still has the green mental bench from the top of Beechbrook Park in his storage. Resolved to use the existing bench. Clerk would arrange for the old one to be removed and this one installed.
The clerk was also asked to investigate with ESCC the replacement of the metal sign at Coopers Green crossroads with a fingerpost as it used to be – photograph supplied by Cllr Humphrey.
It was noted earlier that day that a tree near the zip wire has fallen, but it had already been removed by our tree surgeon by the time of the meeting.
It was also noted that the zip wire is not working properly, which is frustrating as maintenance was carried out by the supplier in January this year. The clerk to contact the contractor. 

Unfortunately, more nappies have been dumped along the track to the Football Club – notices being created to request that bins are used.
· Review of Asset Register – The current asset register was reviewed, and clerk to look at the licence for the Coopers Green Bus Shelter.
Communications Matters: Nothing to report.


	08/0423
	CORRESPONDENCE

No priority correspondence


	09/04/23
	COMMITTEE MEETINGS

None



	10/04/23
	FINANCE

i) Payments: On the proposal of Cllr. Marshall seconded by Cllr. McQuarrie, payments totalling £15,015.64 covered by cheque numbers 4999 and 5010 and direct debits were approved.

ii) Bank reconciliations: The clerk had circulated completed reconciliations for March which were signed.
iii) Noted: RBS reports: Ear marked reserves, Trial Balance, Receipts and Payments, Cash, and Investment Reconciliation
iv) Consideration of Annual Insurance quote for Buxted Parish Council - a quote of £4,125 (an increase of £224 increase on last year). Members considered the quote and resolved – agreed.
v) To note the increase by WDC for bin collection charges, from £260 to £275 per bin per annum – noted.
vi) Clerk’s remuneration – since the last meeting at which an increase in annual pay was agreed it has come to light that the increase does not fit with NALC pay scales. Therefore, it is proposed that there is a slight increase of £46.17 over the year for Claudine to fit in with NALC scales; whereas Beccy should be on the lower scale than her new salary and the difference be made up in one lump sum – agreed.
Bearing in mind the comment made earlier by the member of the public, the clerk suggested moving some of the funds from the current account to one of the savings accounts if it is a higher interest. Agreed.


	11/04/23
	OTHER MEETINGS

Cllr Humphrey has attended four coronation meetings. It was agreed to purchase bunting for Five Ash Down who are having a street party together with lamppost discs for the parish.


	12/04/23
	MEMBERS QUESTIONS
None


	13/04/23
	ANNOUNCEMENTS

Election expenses – the chairman reminded members who have been elected to return the required election expenses forms to WDC. Failure to send it a return constitutes a corrupt practise. 
Finally, the chairman said goodbye and thank you to Cllr McQuarrie who is currently stepping down but has mentioned said she will come back in the future.



	
	The meeting closed at 8.34p.m.


	DATE RAISED
	CASE NO
	DESCRIPTION
	OPEN/CLOSED RESOLUTION

	21/01/2021
ONGOING
	00539076
	Blocked drain outside St Mary’s Church, Church Road, Buxted
	25/1 – passed to officer to investigate


Ionides Trust 11th April 2023
1. Apologies – Cllrs Coxon, Illingworth, Roberts
2. Declarations of Interest - none
3. Consideration of Insurance quote for land – Members considered the renewal quote of £734.75 (last year £600) for the Ionides land and resolved to agree with this quote.
4. Initial Scout proposals for a new Scout Hut – Following the raising of several concerns regarding the current proposals, Cllrs Blandford and Wilson met with representatives from the Scouts earlier that evening and reported that the Scouts are very keen to replace the existing Scout Hut. The concerns raised at the last meeting were raised again and the Scouts have been asked for a formal response to each point. 
The Scouts also advised that they must have the project completed by December 2024 or March 2025 at the very latest, therefore they intend to submit the planning application as is, with no amendments by the end of the month. We are also advised that the new building is required to be larger than the existing to comply with funding requirements, and therefore we are querying what the qualifying increase would be.
The Trust/Parish council would wait for the formal due process to take place once the application has been submitted and will comment formally on the application. 

5. The hedge behind the doctor’s surgery has not been cut, therefore Cllr Blandford has asked a contractor for a quote for this. There is some discrepancy as to whether this should be the Surgery responsibility as the Surgery has a full and repairing lease. The lease would be checked.
Meeting closed 8.56pm
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